City of Hebron Estates Minutes
City Community Center
January 6, 2009
7:00 p.m.

resent: Mayor Clark, Commissioners Forshee, Allen, Duddy, Tucker, Atty. Edison, Clerk Picheo, Tom Barr from the Pioneer News,
fficer Cook and 9 guests.

Minutes: Motion to approve the December 2, 2008 with the correction to add the word “he” was made by Comm. Tucker and was seconded
by Comm. Allen. Passed 4/0. Motion to approve the December 16, 2008 special meeting minutes was made by Comm. Tucker and was
seconded by Comm. Allen. Passed 4/0.

Budget: A copy of the monthly statement was handed out and reviewed. Motion to pay monthly bills was made by Comm. Tucker and
seconded by Comm. Allen; Motion Passed 4/0.

Officer’s Report: Officer Cook reported a total of 12 tours with 25 hours worked. He reported that it was very quiet and no speeders.
Officer Cook reported that he did talk with the bus driver that was talked about at the last meeting. Mayor Clark reported that the driver has
switched areas,

Stivess
Old Business: Mayor Clark thanked Magst. Laswell and J mef with Bullitt County Road Department for their help in installing the guard
rail on Herse-Run and East Hebron Lane.

Mayor Clark led the discussion on the city’s junk equipment. Clerk Picheo read a total of 6 items. Motion was made by Comm. Duddy to
declare the equipment junk. Motion was seconded by Comm. Tucker; Passed 4/0.

Mayor Clark reminded the council to take a look at the sign ordinance. Atty. Edison stated that it would be good idea to mark up any
changes. Mayor Clark stated that the city would hold a special meeting to discuss any changes.

Mayor Clark asked the council if they had thought about the Text Amendment regarding the above ground storage tanks. Comm. Tucker
stated that if we do not have all the information then we should wait.

Clerk Picheo stated that the city has 28 tax bills that have not been paid.

.ayor Clark led a discussion on the removal of 2 trees on the city’s property for $175.00. Comm. Tucker stated that he looked at both of
them and could see that they were blocking the stream. Motion was made by Comm. Tucker to remove the trees and was seconded by

Comm. Allen; Passed 4/0.

Mayor Clark led a discussion on the Storm Water Inter local agreement. Mayor Clark stated that Option 1 has been approved by all the north
end cities and was passed with the county.

Mayor Clark led a discussion on Burt Nalley’s 2 illegal signs. Mayor Clark stated that this situation had been going on for a while and
wanted to know if the city wanted to pursue legal action. Atty. Edison stated that he had sent a letter informing Mr. Nalley that legal action
could occur. Motion to approve for the city to file suit and get a court order to remove the signs by Comm. Tucker and seconded by Comm.
Duddy; Passed 4/0.

New Business: A guest raised a concern regarding the garbage pick up at 4:00 am next to 3969 Scenic Trail. The resident gave the council
an example of what he had sent to Rumpke and has starting calling the supervisor every morning when the trash is being piaked up at 4:00 am
to let him know that it has not stopped. Mayor Clark stated that he had been in contact with Michael with Rumpke to notify him of the

situation.

Motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:40 pm was made by Comm. Tucker and seconded by Comm. Duddy Passed 4/0.
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